
                                                                                                                                                Brussel , 30.01.2019 
 

The statement by the 
Congress of European Azerbaijanis 

addressed to the international organizations 
 
As it is known, the deputy chairman of the Political Party “Armenia Eagles - United Armenia”, and 
the person in charge of Haynews.am website, Mher Yeghiazaryan, died as a result of the 44-day 
hunger strike in Nubarashen Prison, Armenia. 

In this regard, articles entitled “Armenian political figure died after a hunger strike” were 
published in a number of influential foreign media outlets, including The Washington Post. 

After the death of the political prisoner, his son Vazgen Yeghiazaryan sent an open letter to 
the Armenian prime minister and a group of Parliament members, accusing them of inciting the 
death of his father. He said: "Remember that executives are personally subordinate not to you, 
but to your positions, to your chair.” 

All of this gives us a clearer picture of the Armenian character and a reminder of the dual 
standards in the world. Interestingly, do the European Parliament and countries in the 
international community which makes biased statements and resolutions about Azerbaijan, 
conduct such an analysis, as? 

1. What kind of humanist attitude can there be to Dilgam and Shahbaz, if the attitude of the 
Armenians to themselves is such? 

2. The international organizations that have adopted the resolution on the basis of 
unreliable and incorrect information on the Republic of Azerbaijan are so "tolerant" for 
the Armenian political prisoner's death from hunger in prison. Is not this a clear example 
of a dual approach? 

This fact proves that Armenian politicians prefer their political ambitions over the lives of 
their citizens. Even the death of a human being is not stopping them from their political ambitions. 
Just because of such ambitious Armenian politicians, it is inevitable that the war in Nagorno-
Karabakh should be resumed again. 

 

Sincerely,  

President of the Congress of European Azerbaijanis 

Sahil Gasimov 
 
 


